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NJ Lottery Headquarters Reopens 

 
TRENTON (Dec. 23, 2020) – The New Jersey Lottery headquarter building reopened Wednesday following a 
temporary shutdown due to a positive case of Covid-19. The building has been professionally deep cleaned and 
will remain closed to the public until Monday, December 28. 
 
Wednesday’s mid-day drawings for Pick-3 and Pick-4 will be conducted today at 12:57 p.m. according to regular 
procedures.  The mid-day drawings will be broadcast and livestreamed on the Lottery’s Facebook and Livestream 
pages.   Wednesday’s evening drawings will also return to normal procedures. 
 
An individual employed by a Lottery vendor tested positive for Covid-19 on Tuesday, December 22.  The individual 
was last in the building on Thursday, December 17. As of today, no confirmed cases of Covid-19 have been 
reported by Lottery employees. All employees who had close contact with the individual have been notified and 
are taking appropriate action. 
 
Operations, including Tuesday night’s drawings, were moved to the Lottery’s Business Continuity Site, which is 
designated as a back-up facility to ensure continuity of critical business functions in the event that Lottery 
Headquarters is ever closed or inaccessible for any reason. 
 
 The New Jersey Lottery has numerous protocols in place meant to protect workers and the public. The building 
is cleaned daily and employees follow state and CDC recommended safety measures, including wearing masks 
and socially distancing. 
 
The New Jersey Lottery will reopen to the public by appointment only on Monday, December 28. Claimants should 
call the NJ Lottery at 1-800-222-0996 to schedule an appointment during normal business hours. Players without 
appointments will not be accepted at this time. Claimants are required to wear a mask or face covering when 
visiting the office. 
 
In addition to mailing, players can also deliver claims to Lottery Headquarters using the new drop box located next 
to the lobby at our Headquarters in Lawrence. The drop box is open Monday through Friday, 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. 
No appointment is needed to access the drop box, and the drop box is monitored by Lottery Security Officers. 
 
The media and public are being apprised of the reopening of the Lottery studios with this release and through our 
social media and other public-facing communication channels. 
 

### 

http://www.njlottery.com/

